
MINUTE EXTRACT

CHILDREN, YOUNG PEOPLE AND EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
13 SEPTEMBER 2021

23 WIRRAL YOUTH JUSTICE SERVICE STRATEGIC PLAN 2021-22

Tony Kirk, Head of Contextual Safeguarding introduced the report of the Director of 
Children, Families and Education which provided an introduction to the Wirral Youth 
Justice Service Strategic Plan 2021-22. The statutory requirement to have a Youth 
Justice Service under the Crime and Disorder At 1998 was outlined. This sought to 
ensure co-operation with statutory partners such as Police and Health, and the 
requirement included producing an annual plan which was before members for 
consideration.

The details of the plan were outlined to the Committee, where it was reported that 
the priorities within the plan included a combination of both locally and nationally set 
priorities, with issues like Harmful Sexual Behaviour receiving significant national 
media attention whilst other issues such as Child to Adult Violence had been 
identified for local development of the service. The governance of the Youth Justice 
Services was outlined, with the Youth Justice Management Board having an 
operation plan that supported the overarching strategic plan.

Members welcomed the adoption of a preventative approach and sought further 
information on the prevalence of anti-social behaviour on the cusp of the criminal 
system in the context of the Youth Justice Service preventative services. 
Participation and engagement was discussed as a priority, where it was hoped co-
production of plans with young people, parents and victims could be further explored.

Resolved – That

(1) the Wirral Youth Justice Service’s Strategic Plan 2021-22 be endorsed and 
Council be recommended to approve it.

(2) the approach and ongoing development work within the Youth Justice 
Service and across the Youth Justice Management Board be noted.


